
Principal's Corner, Kaitlin Tallman

Dear Taku Families,

Welcome to September! The first few weeks of school have been

filled with excitement, energy, and lots of learning. Thank you for

helping your children arrive each day ready to grow, connect, and

learn.

How you can support at home

Read together every day. Even 15 minutes of shared reading makes a big difference.

Ask about school. Try asking what they learned each day or who they played with at recess.

Encourage independence and routines. Have your child pick their clothes out for the next day

or pack their backpack the night before.

Utilize routines in the mornings and at night. We want kids at school and on time every single

day!

Safety Reminders

Morning drop off begins no earlier than 7:40. Supervision is not available until then.

If you need to get out of your car to help your child during pick up / drop off, please park and

walk them.

For the safety of all - no cellphone usage during pick up and drop off!

The back parking lot is for parking only. Please don't utilize that space to turn around -

students are actively walking to and from the school in that area.

Thank you for your continued support and teamwork!

Warm regards,



Kaitlin Tallman, Principal

SAEBRS Family Notification

This year our teachers will be completing a universal social-emotional behavior screener

(SAEBRS). Important information we want to share in partnership with all families.

1. This screener will take place 3 times a year (Fall, Winter, Spring).

2. The teacher rating will be completed outside of class time and will not disrupt learning.

3. This screener will help our teachers strengthen classroom structures and the school meet

students’ social, emotional and behavioral needs.

Please check in with the principal if you have further questions or would like more information.

MAP Growth Newsletter Information 2025-2026

MAP Growth is the ASD and State of Alaska required benchmark/interim reading and mathematics

assessment for students in grades 3-9. Grades 10-12 students identified as needing Tier II and Tier

III reading and mathematics support also take MAP Growth as part of the Anchorage School

District's MTSS framework.

Alaska's Department of Education and Early Development (DEED) has partnered with NWEA to

implement a creative approach to a balanced statewide assessment that connects fall and winter

MAP Growth benchmark/interim assessments and the Alaska spring AK STAR summative

assessment. AK STAR eliminates the spring benchmark/interim assessment window for grades 3-

9 by combining the summative and benchmark assessment into one test that produces a spring

benchmark score, which includes a growth measure. More information is available at the State of

Alaska AK STAR website, education.alaska.gov/assessments/akstar.

MAP Growth is an online, adaptive assessment that provides each student a personalized testing

experience with data that speaks to their individual progress and growth in mathematics and

reading.

The MAP Growth reading and mathematics benchmark will be administered in person during the

fall and winter benchmark windows. The spring benchmark will be embedded in the AK STAR

summative assessment as outlined above.

Fall Benchmark 1: September 3 - September 12 (make-ups through September 19)

Winter Benchmark 2: December 1 - December 12 (make-ups through December 18)

Spring Benchmark 3: embedded in AK STAR administered during the summative assessment

window: March 30 - April17 (make-ups through May 1)

MAP Growth assessment only: Grades 10-12 identified as needing Tier II and III support

MAP Growth practice tests and tutorials allow students and families the opportunity to become

familiar with the types of questions and tools available on the actual MAP Grow assessments

such as the highlighter and calculator. An overview of these resources with links to the practice

tests are compiled on the MAP Growth Practice Tests Quick Sheet.

https://education.alaska.gov/assessments/akstar
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1DycM557nvfLG6_3G_Mm2cQMWLyBp46w5/view?usp=drive_link


mClass Newsletter Information

2025 - 2026

As part of The Alaska Reads Act, the State of Alaska requires that districts administer an early

literacy screening tool three times a year to students in grades K-3 to identify potential reading

difficulties in order to improve reading outcomes for students. Families can read more about this

comprehensive K-3 reading policy at The Alaska Reads Act website: education.alaska.gov/akreads

mClass with DIBELS 8th Edition Assessments is the State of Alaska Department of Education’s

and ASD’s Early Literacy benchmark screening and progress monitoring tool for students in grades

K-3 in reading. mClass utilizes curriculum-based measures and is used by schools as part of the

ASD Comprehensive Assessment System to support informed instructional decisions.

The Alaska Department of Education & Early Development explains the decision to adopt mClass

as the statewide literacy screener here:

https://education.alaska.gov/Alaska-Reading-Resources/Statewide-Early-Literacy-Screener

mClass screening assessments will only be administered in-person during the benchmark window

listed below:

Fall 2025: September 2 - 12

Results for K-3 students that were assessed during a benchmark window, will be available in Parent

Connect by September 26, 2025 ParentConnection Login Information and Reference Guide:

parentconnect.asdk12.org

https://education.alaska.gov/akreads
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.alaska.gov%2FAlaska-Reading-Resources%2FStatewide-Early-Literacy-Screener&data=05%7C01%7Cfoster_lucy%40asdk12.org%7C78f21280a5654af54fe008db21099288%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C638140097213209497%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4y%2Bk6CtsVc2d9IebGEI5FmUvFdufNFI4LQJz4Tx3Nik%3D&reserved=0
https://www.asdk12.org/Page/18130






Arrival

School Drop off and supervision begins at 7:40am (8:40 on Mondays). Please do not drop off

students before 7:40 (8:40 on Mondays). Thank you. Students who are not in their classroom by

8am will be marked late.

Thank you for having your students in school on time.

As always, the beginning of the year can be a little hectic during drop off and pick up. Please be

patient, flexible, and safe.

Please do NOT let your students out among the parked cars.

Wait until you are at the "Drop off and Pick Up Begins Here" sign.

Please stay in your vehicle when you are in the drop off and pick up lines unless you park.

For the safety of everyone, please do not park on street corners leading into our parking lots.

This ensures clear visibility and smooth traffic flow for all.

Pull all the way forward for drop off and pick up.

Please do NOT park during drop off and pick up. This is the key to keeping our vehicle line

moving.

The lot is busy and we want to keep all kids safe. Thank you for your help.



Strive for 7:45 drop off. This is a good rule of thumb.

Dismissal

School dismissal is at 2:30pm. It is a busy and hectic time, especially for a couple of weeks until

we get our flow down.

PRO TIP: Feel free to come at 2:25 and avoid the initial traffic jam. :-) Staff will supervise students

outside until 2:45pm. At 2:45, students and staff will enter the building and you will need to park

and come to the office to pick up your student.

Please be patient, flexible, and safe.

Please use the pickup line and stay in your vehicle.

Pull all the way forward to the drop off and pick up sign.

Staff will help kids get in and out of vehicles

Staff will supervise and waive you forward so we can load as many vehicles at a time as

possible.

NEVER waive your student into traffic or between parked cars.

If at all possible, have your student enter and exit your vehicle on the right side out of the way

of passing traffic.

Do NOT block the bus lanes - both the entry and the exit. No U-turns in the bus loop or staff

parking loop.

If you are meeting your student, please wait by the main crosswalk near the road. We will send

students to you.

Safety for our students is our number one priority.

If you are picking up or dropping students off, please stay in your vehicle when going through the

car line. If you need to get out of your car, please park, and walk up to our parent waiting zone to

pick up your child(ren).

For everyone's safety, please use the crosswalk when crossing the street if you are parked down

the block. Avoid walking in the bus zone, as it can be dangerous and drivers may not be able to see

you around the buses. Thank you for helping us keep everyone safe!

For the safety and smooth operation of our school, please note that students should not be

dropped off or parked at the ice rink side of the school. All students must be dropped off and

picked up at the front pick-up/drop-off zone. This policy helps ensure the safety of all students and

prevents disruption to the flow of buses departing the school.

A quick reminder: for safety reasons, students cannot be dropped off before 8:40am on Mondays

and before 7:40am on Tuesday-Friday due to low staffing. We ask that you not have your child

wait outside until those times, as staff are not yet available to supervise students.



Thank you for helping us keep everyone safe.

Also, please stay off phones while driving in the parking lot at Taku during pick up and drop off.

Thank you for your assistance with this!

Bus Transportation:

Riding the bus is a privilege. If a student’s conduct is such that the health, safety, comfort, or well

being of other students/staff is jeopardized, the privilege of riding the bus may be denied.

Bus Rules:

- Follow all the school rules while waiting at the bus stop and riding on the bus.

- Wait in line quietly and board when it is your turn.

- Fighting, yelling, & foul language are not allowed.

- Everyone must be seated when the bus is in motion and stay seated until reaching the bus stop.

- When walking on the sidewalks, stay clear of the curb area.

- Always be respectful of the bus driver and follow the driver’s directions.

The consequences for the above rules are:

1st Referral: Warning letter from bus driver given to Principal for conference with student.

2nd Referral: Probationary status. May lose bus privileges.

3rd Referral: Bus suspension for 1-3 days.

4th Referral: Suspension for 5-7 days; possibly until end of the quarter

*Fighting on the bus moves a student to step 3.

Bicycles:

If students have parent permission, they are welcome to ride their bicycles to school as long as

they observe bicycle safety rules. Students who ride bicycles should be aware of the following:

- Before riding their bicycle to school, the student must have a signed bicycle permission form

on file in the office.

- Helmets are required. No Exceptions!

- Bicycles will remain locked throughout the day to the bike rack.

- Upon entering the school grounds, bikes are to be walked directly to racks.

- If bicycle safety rules are not followed, permission to ride will be revoked.

We’ve created an Amazon Wishlist with items that would greatly benefit our students. If you're able,

please take a moment to look through it and consider purchasing a few items. If you know

someone who may be willing to contribute, feel free to share the link with them. Any support is

appreciated, and it would mean a lot to all of us!



Thank you so much for your generosity!

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/1QGLMK4OTPPSK/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex

Dear Families,

This letter is to let you know that your child’s class will be receiving age-appropriate lessons on

child sexual abuse and assault prevention education as required under the state’s Alaska Safe

Children’s Act (Erin’s Law).

Erin’s Law Education is comprised of two lessons (one lesson at the beginning of each semester)

taught during the Health classes. Combined, these lessons meet the full requirements for students

under the Alaska Safe Children’s Act (Erin’s Law) and are designed to help prevent childhood

sexual abuse. Theses lessons will be presented in a non-threatening way, along with the skills

needed for self-protection and will be handled in a sensitive, respectful manner.

Information about the lessons can be viewed HERE.

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1J4mCSGZi6GBUv14WBpiO-7gsrj7DbXtA?usp=sharing

If you do NOT want your child to receive the instruction under the Alaska Safe Children’s Act, you

must write a letter to the school principal requesting that your child be excused from these

specific lessons.

Thank you for partnering with us as we continue to provide learning opportunities to improve the

safety and well being of our students.

Sincerely,

Katrina Rhodes Hill

SEL Health Specialist

Welcome back, Taku Tigers! After many years of being the art teacher with the name that people

are afraid to say, I'm officially calling myself "Ms. Liz" now. But don't worry, I'll still answer to "Ms.

Feucht!" This is my 11th year at Taku, and I'm so excited to get started.

This month in art, students are asking “How do artists reflect on their own work?” Students are

learning to talk about their own artwork with peers.

When students bring artwork home, continue the conversation! But instead of asking, “What is it?”

try these questions:

How did you make this artwork?

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/1QGLMK4OTPPSK/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex
https://education.alaska.gov/schoolhealth/safechildact
https://education.alaska.gov/schoolhealth/safechildact
http://www.legis.state.ak.us/basis/statutes.asp#14.30.355sault%20Awareness%20&%20Prevention
https://education.alaska.gov/schoolhealth/safechildact
http://www.legis.state.ak.us/basis/statutes.asp#14.30.355sault%20Awareness%20&%20Prevention
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1J4mCSGZi6GBUv14WBpiO-7gsrj7DbXtA?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1J4mCSGZi6GBUv14WBpiO-7gsrj7DbXtA?usp=sharing


What materials did you use?

How did you get your ideas?

What is something you learned while making this?

What would you like to call it?

What makes it special?

These kinds of questions focus on the process more than the end

product and encourage exploration and learning.

Liz Feucht

Art - Taku Elementary

Taku Library Corner

Book check out for 1st-5th has started at the Taku Library! As students continue to enjoy checking

out books from our school library, we kindly remind families to help children keep track of their

books. They are automatically checked out for two weeks at a time during their Library time.

Caring for library books teaches responsibility and ensures everyone has access to great reads.

Did you know?

Reading just 20 minutes a day at home exposes children to nearly 2 million words per year!

Children who read regularly develop stronger language and vocabulary skills, setting a solid

foundation for success in all subjects.

Shared reading time, even with picture books, helps build attention, listening skills, and a

lifelong love of learning.

Thank you for supporting your young reader’s journey—and helping them grow one book at a time!

Ms. Moore

Taku Librarian

Welcome!

September is here, and classrooms are in full swing! This month we’re focusing on building strong

habits to keep germs from spreading and to help everyone stay healthy through the start of the

school year.

Health Focus of the Month: Handwashing & Germ Prevention



Why it's important:

Handwashing is one of the easiest and most effective ways to

prevent the spread of germs. Children come into contact with

hundreds of surfaces each day, and proper handwashing helps

reduce absences from colds, flu, and stomach bugs.

Tips for Parents & Students:

Wash hands with soap and warm water for at least 20 seconds

(sing the “Happy Birthday” song twice).

Wash hands before eating, after using the bathroom, after recess, and after coughing or

sneezing.

Encourage kids to sneeze or cough into their elbows, not their hands.

Remind children not to share drinks, food, or utensils.

Nurse’s Notes

Illness reminders: How sick is too sick? Students must be fever-free for 24 hours without

fever reducing medication before returning to school. A Fever is a Temperature of 100.4

Fahrenheit or greater. Other reasons to keep home: Vomiting 2 or more times in 24 hours,

diarrhea, or cough accompanied by a sore throat.

Vision, Hearing and Growth Screenings: Vision Screenings are scheduled September 26th and

Hearing and Growth screenings will start in October. Please let me know if you have any

questions.

Healthy Habit of the Month

Make handwashing fun!

Use songs, stickers, or special soap at home to encourage kids to wash for the full 20 seconds.

Contact the Nurse

📞 (907)-742-5948

📧 smith_ellie@asdk12.org

Keeping our school healthy is a team effort—thank you for reinforcing these habits at home!

Warmly,

Nurse Ellie

Picture Day! - 9/16
All pictures are ordered after

picture day!

MAP Testing 9/2 - 9/3
Make sure your student(s) get

enough sleep and breakfast to

prepare them for testing!

PTA Meeting - 9/4
Come and join our PTA

meeting from 5:30pm - 6:30pm!



Lion's Club Vision

Screening - 9/26
Students will be going through

vision screening throughout

the day.

mClass Testing - 9/10

Students in grades K - 5th will

be showing what they know in

Reading!

Family Engagement

Event - 9/26
Mark your calendars! More info

to come!

THE BULLETIN BOARD, Office Ladies

HI TAKU FAMILIES!

Just some friendly reminders:

Absences can be reported in parent connect. If you are

planning a vacation please let the office know so we can enter

a pre-arranged absence.

Students who arrive to school at or after 8am need to come

through the front office to get marked tardy. We have breakfast in the office for late students.

We are striving to achieve an attendance rate of 90% or higher. Please take a moment to

review the procedure, and let’s keep attendance on point—because every day counts!

Attendance Procedures

If you’re coming into the office at dismissal, please park in a designated spot and avoid

stopping in the pick-up lane. This helps keep traffic moving smoothly. Thank you for your

cooperation!

~ Rachel Musselman (AA) and Rachel Ketchum (Secretary) ~

Are you a local business looking to make a big difference in your community? Taku Elementary is

seeking School Business Partners (SBPs) to join us in supporting our students and staff. Whether

it’s a small donation or a larger contribution, every bit counts—and every act of generosity helps us

provide more for our amazing kids and dedicated team.

If you or someone you know is interested in partnering with us, please reach out at 907-742-5940

or asktaku@asdk12.org. We’d love to connect!

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1a84sBh7BXWYRW11qmQwNkP7FRAkk2USzXBUT7fA6pnM/edit?usp=sharing


We will no longer be able to accommodate pick-up changes after 2:15pm, except in the case of an

emergency. Late changes create unnecessary confusion in the office, as we need to locate

students, verify bus routes, and ensure timely dismissals. We also want to avoid delays for

students on the buses. We appreciate your understanding and cooperation in helping us maintain a

smooth end-of-day routine.

Volunteering at Taku

If you are interested in volunteering at Taku this upcoming year, please fill out the volunteer form

ASAP. This must be done every school year. Parents who filled out the form last year will need to

reapply.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSft2SM758xCY0fkBu7cYj6vdYGO4RRJt7LFAqrCKaQD

HMwPMg/viewform

We encourage families to do this now, that way, as events, field trips and other volunteer

opportunities arise you won't have to scramble last minute. The volunteer process includes a

background check and can take up to 5 business days before ASD's Office of Equity approves or

denies your application. Once we have received the approval/denial we will email you to let you

know.

Taku Elementary

Email: asktaku@asdk12.org

Website: https://www.asdk12.org/taku

Location: 701 East 72nd Avenue, Anchorage, AK, USA

Phone: 907-742-5940

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/taku365/

Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/taku_elementary365/

Taku Elementary
Taku is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSft2SM758xCY0fkBu7cYj6vdYGO4RRJt7LFAqrCKaQDHMwPMg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSft2SM758xCY0fkBu7cYj6vdYGO4RRJt7LFAqrCKaQDHMwPMg/viewform
mailto:asktaku@asdk12.org
https://www.asdk12.org/taku
https://maps.google.com/?q=701+E+72nd+Ave,+Anchorage,+AK+99518,+USA&ftid=0x56c8977f7c089839:0x2b117da2d42bc30f
tel:907-742-5940
https://https//www.facebook.com/taku365/
https://www.instagram.com/taku_elementary365/



